
APPENDIX 2 

DERBY HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD: 

Feedback on pharmacy consolidation application analysis and 

recommendation 

 

Date request to HWB received from NHS England: 

Letter dated: 1 December 2018 

Letter received via email: 3 December 2018 

Reference: PCC-201718-29 

Consolidation proposal:  

Consolidation onto the site at 18-20 Sinfin District Centre, Sinfin, Derby DE24 

3ND of B. J. Wilson Ltd already at that site and B. J. Wilson Ltd currently at 430 

Stenson Road, Derby DE23 1LH. 

HWB required to respond by: 15 January 2019. 

Date analysis and recommendation circulated to: 

 HWB members: 17 December 2018. 

 Sinfin ward councillors – 17 December 2018. 

 Local authority & CCG commissioners; LPC – 10 December 2018. 

Date representation sent to NHS England: 11 January 2019. 

 

HWB Member Response & date 

Perveez Sadiq - Service 

Director - Adult Social 

Care Services, Derby 

City Council 

No adverse comments from me. Agree with assessment. 

17/12/2018 

Stephen Bateman - 

Chief Executive Officer, 

DHU Healthcare 

We have had a look at this and the pharmacy in question is 

open for a limited period of time.  Doesn’t serve a great many 

patients, from our point of view the closure/relocation of the 

contract will have negligible impact on our services within 

Derbyshire 111/OOH's 

18/12/2018 

Steve Studham - Chair, 

Healthwatch Derby 

No comments. 

18/12/2018 

 

Elected Member Response & date 

Cllr Nadine Peatfield No response. 
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Cllr Baggy Shanker No response. 

Cllr Joanna West No response. 
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Commissioner Response & date 

Richard Martin, Assistant 

Director of Public Health 

– Commissioning. Derby 

City Council 

In the 2018/19 financial year to date there have been: 126 needle 

exchange transactions; one issuances of oral emergency 

contraception; and 889 supervised consumptions of 

methadone/buprenorphine. These are the services commissioned by 

Public Health. This compares to an average of 1106 needle 

exchange transactions; 36 issuances of oral emergency 

contraception and 3882 supervised consumptions of 

methadone/buprenorphine (in other similar pharmacies). The volume 

of activity at the pharmacy to be disestablished is small and the 

availability of all services at nearby pharmacies would mean 

sustained accessibility for PH clients. 

11/12/2018 

Victoria Blackshaw, 

Medicines Management 

Project Manager. 

Derbyshire CCGs. 

As stated the difficulty in assessing the loss of the face-to-face 

aspect of this consolidation is very tricky, and not sure has an actual 

solution.  

As an observation, there does appear be a geographical gap in this 

area re Community Pharmacy, however this is a small gap (as you 

state in document approx. 1.2 miles) so in real terms is not a true gap 

and is in line with guidance. 

19/12/2018 

 

LPC Response & date 

Jackie Buxton, Chief 

Officer. Derbyshire Local 

Pharmaceutical 

Committee (LPC) 

We make representation as the LPC as well so we won’t complete 

this one as it would be duplicating our views. 

10/12/2018 

 

 

 

 


